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STATE OF MICHIGAN 

DEPARTMENT OF 
ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY 

LANSING 
 
 

 September 24, 2021 
 
 
VIA E-MAIL 
 
Mr. Simi Barr 
City of Ann Arbor 
301 East Huron Street 
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48104 
 
Mr. Barr: 
 
SUBJECT:  2021 Fuel Transformation Program Part 1 Round 1 Grant Application 
 
The Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) has 
completed the review process of applications submitted for funding under Part 1, 
Round 1, of the 2021 Fuel Transformation Program Request for Proposals for Class 4-
8 Local Freight Trucks, Port Drayage Trucks, Shuttle and Transit Buses.  I am pleased 
to inform you that your project has been selected for funding.  This award is subject to 
a finalized grant agreement between your organization and EGLE, which will contain 
terms and conditions for expenditure of the funds.  You will be contacted by EGLE staff 
to complete the grant agreement which must be signed by both parties no later than 
November 30, 2021.  In the meantime, please note that no grant funds may be spent 
until there is a fully executed grant agreement. 
 
We look forward to working with you to replace qualifying diesel vehicles and improve 
air quality in Michigan.  If you have questions regarding this grant award, please 
contact Ms. Debra Swartz at 517-582-1578; or SwartzD@Michigan.gov. 
 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Chad Rogers, Supervisor 

Sustainable Development Unit 
      Materials Management Division 
      Michigan Department of Environment, Great  

  Lakes, and Energy 
      
 
Cc: Ms. Debra Swartz, EGLE 

GRETCHEN WHITMER 
GOVERNOR 

LIESL EICHLER CLARK 
 DIRECTOR 

ROGERSC1
signature


